
Armidale District Football Association
Minutes of General Meeting

Meeting Held 12th June 2012
In the Errol Browning Room, Rologas Complex Armidale

Present: Glenn Druitt (Chair), Jean Bone, Werner Schwarz, Rob Bedford, Charlie Brown
Scott Schmutter, Evan Quaife, Michael Leahy, Tony Drozdowski, Graham Parsons, 
Mark Farrant, Quinten Dillon

Apologies: Luke Polson, Ryan Marshall
Apologies accepted on motion by Charlie Brown, Seconded Werner Schwarz

Minutes of Previous Meeting accepted on motion by Evan Quaife, seconded Tony 
Drozdowski.

Business Arising:
 Club Linesmen – Clubs still aren’t providing linesman for games where no AR 

has been appointed

Correspondence:
IN:

 Letter from Uralla United Football club re injured junior player. (Meeting was 
informed of the contents of the letter and advised that no action would be taken)

 Email from NIF advising of Northern 10’s Development squad trials

OUT:
 Letters Police, Ambulance, SES & Fire Brigade re road closure for the Jack 

Vallance Carnival.
Correspondence accepted on motion by Mark Farrant, seconded by Tony Drozdowski

Treasurer’s Report was tabled by Rob Bedford who moved that the statement of 
accounts be accepted and that all payments contained be paid. Seconded by Evan Quaife. 
Accepted.

President’s Report:
 After ADFA accepting a ruling that no results were to be recorded for 11’s and 

down I have found some results recorded for the NNSW State Championships for 
11’s

Seniors:
 Jean and Dino have reviewed the remaining fixtures for 2012 and have where 

possible moved fixtures so that no games are played at Newling, please check the 
website for updated draw.



Juniors:
 There will be no Joey’s home games at UNE, games will move from UNE to 

North’s for this weekend.
 The competition is being re-structured in various age groups so advise players to 

check the website for the updated draws.

Referees:
 People are still needed to ‘run lines’ – Referees shouldn’t have to ask for someone 

to run a line for a game where no AR is available
 There are 7 new junior referees who have recently completed their course and 1 

has 1 week to go until qualified. Werner is prepared to run over-lapping referees 
course if anyone is interested in becoming a referee.

 There have not been enough referees for the SYL games on a Sunday

Publicity:
 The draws and results are being published in both local papers but would like to 

see more articles on the junior games.
 The Sports Council Newsletter is another format for publicity for clubs

NIF:
 National League Format
 Acropolis Cup has been found

General Business from the Executive:
 Quote for modification/paint of goal posts has been obtained.
 Date for Seniors Grand Finals will be 15th September 2012.
 Motion by Scott Schmutter” The ADFA Open & 19’s Competitions Grand Finals 

for 2012 be held at Bellevue Oval”. Seconded Tony Drozdowski. Motion 
Accepted.

 Motion from the Chair “That ADFA donate $200 to Donate for Kate” Motion 
Accepted.

 The Charity day needs to be organized,

General Business:
 Concerns have been raised re Premier League players playing down in the ADFA 

competition; Jean and Glenn have investigated this and found that there are rules 
within the ADFA regulations which cover this concern, Jean will circulate to all 
clubs a copy of the current Competition Regulations. 

Next Meeting to be held Tuesday 10th July 2012


